
MINUTES OF WORKSHOP MEETING 
OF SEPTEMBER 29, 2009 

CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF MEADOWS PLACE, TEXAS 
 

The workshop meeting of the Meadows Place City Council was called to 
order at 6:30 p.m. by Mayor Charles Jessup, Meadows Place City Hall, One 
Troyan Drive, Meadows Place, Texas, with notice of said meeting giving the time, 
place, date and subject thereof having been posted as prescribed by Section 
551.041, TGC with the following members present and in attendance: 

 
Mayor:   Charles Jessup 
 
Aldermen:   Heidi Case 

Charles Kulhanek 
Rick Staigle 
Dave Wilkens 

and the following absent: 
 

Alderman:  Terry Henley 
thus constituting a quorum. 
 
 Council discussed amending the Garage Sale ordinance which currently 
states that residents may have two garage sales per year on any two of the six 
times they are held.  One of the compromises that are being proposed is allowing 
residents to have a garage sale four times a year.  Another option is to leave the 
ordinance as it is with two garage sales per year.  The final option is to no longer 
allow garage sales at any time.  To date, there have been 231 garages sales with 
January, May, and July being the busiest months.  The cost of a garage sale 
permit is currently $1.00 but that could possibly increase to $5.00.   
 
 Council also discussed marketing the city.  Council would like to see the 
EDC market the front area of the city along the Southwest Freeway more 
aggressively.  The EDC is set to have a meeting next Tuesday evening. 
 

There being no further business to consider, Councilmember Kulhanek 
made a motion, seconded by Councilmember Wilkens to adjourn the meeting.  
With unanimous approval, the meeting was adjourned at 6:59 p.m. 
 
 
      _______________________________ 
      Elaine Herff, City Secretary 
 
 
 
 


